
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 31, 2008 

 
Present:      John Strasser, Richard Bielefield  

       Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:       Road Agent Douglas Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen re-appointed Margo Connors, Tim Williams, and Ailsa Gagel to three year terms 

on the Conservation Commission.  The Selectmen appointed Eric Jostrom as an alternate member 

of the Conservation Commission for a three year term. 

 

The Selectmen signed an amended building permit for David Presby, Map 215, Lot 13.2.  The 

location of the addition has been moved. 

 

The Selectmen received a request from the Willing Workers to place a plaque in memory of Edna 

Glaessel on the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse.  Mrs. Glaessel generously had the flower boxes at the 

Meetinghouse planted and maintained for many years and the Willing Workers will continue this 

tradition in her memory. 

 

On a motion by Mr. STRASSER, seconded by Mr. BIELEFIELD, the Selectmen went into non-

public session at 5:45PM to discuss personnel. 

 

On a motion by MR. STRASSER, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD, the Selectmen returned to 

public session at 5:55PM. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUGLAS GLOVER met with the Selectmen on Highway Department 

business.  Mr. Glover wanted to confirm with the Selectmen the disposition of the highway 

department truck that is being replaced.  It was agreed that the vehicle would be traded in and not 

sold out right.   The Road Agent has asked Chief Wentworth to watch for trucks traveling over 

the roads that are currently banned.  Mr. Glover reported that he had been contacted in regard to 

water on Hayward Lane running onto a neighboring piece of land.  He has walked the area and 

believes the cause was snow that was plowed into and blocking the drainage area.  Mr. Glover 

has met with Pike Industries in regard to asphalt prices and will be meeting with DES in regard to 

the bridge replacement on Streeter Pond Road.   

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of March 24, 2008 seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be 

on Monday, April 7, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 



 


